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President’s Corner 
Wow, what a great, yet quick summer it has been!  I have seen more boaters, people fishing, and a lot of paddle boarders enjoying our 
lake.  It is nice to see families enjoying our beach/ picnic area also and making use of the gas grills. For many, it may seem at times diffi-
cult to find some type of enjoyment or stay positive so I ask you to remember how fortunate we are to have our clean beautiful lake.  
Hopefully, in the near future we can have a gathering or fundraiser on the beach--so stay tuned! 
As we move forward, no one is sure how much longer and to what extent Covid-19 will affect us but we do need to follow the rules that 
are designed to help us keep this virus under control  so Please Wear Your Mask! 
In case anyone is wondering about the wet area of grass on Beach #2, we are in contact with the city, WPCA and Aquarion and an investi-
gation is still underway as to the cause. 
I am in great need of volunteers with a lawnmower or weed whackers to help maintain our beach and clubhouse areas--money is tight 
this year and there are no extra dollars to pay landscapers or others to do this work--the more we let it go, it appears neglected and that 
is certainly not what we want.  I do try my best to keep up but I need your help!  If you have any time to help us, please contact me....it 
will be greatly appreciated!  
If Connecticut continues to have good Covid-19 numbers, perhaps one day soon we can have one of our famous Pasta Nites at our Club-
house and be able to enjoy delicious food, a lot of laughs and prizes, along with some great company!  Stay well-Stay Healthy 
The items listed below are for your information and/or request for help: 

 Bass Tournament—We had such a successful Bass Tournament in July that we have set the date for another one in October.  See the 
advertisement on the next page for this event.   

 Volunteers Needed—As mentioned above, we are looking for volunteers to help us maintain our property.  We would love to have 
you work with us to help keep our community clean. 

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.   
 
Cliff Roberts, President LFA 
(203) 414-4858 
Cliff_bpt1@yahoo.com 

From the Desk of our Boat Warden Matt Cohen….. 

All boats must be removed from the boat dock area by October 18th.  
Thank you.  

Calendar of Events 
September: 
7th Labor Day 
16th Board of Directors Meeting 7:00 P.M. 
18th Rosh Hashanah Begins 
20th Rosh Hashanah Ends 
22nd First Day of Autumn 
27th Yom Kippur Begins 
28th Yom Kippur Ends 
 
October: 
12th Columbus Day 
21st Board of Directors Meeting 7:00 P.M. 
31st Halloween 

50/50 Raffle winner for March meeting:      

Dave Pavlik (to host October meeting). 

Reminder:  With all this dry weather, 
the leaves will be dropping soon.  
Please do not throw them in the lake.  
Thank you. 
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USEFUL NUMBERS 
 
For Noise complaints/loud music—issues with college students. 
 
 Bridgeport Police Non-emergency number (203) 576-7671, if true emergency, 

call 911. 

 Call Sacred Heart Public Safety Office at (203) 371-7995.  They have their own 
security patrol on Thursday, Friday, and Saturday from September to the begin-
ning of May.  The college pays for the extra patrol/response from Bridgeport PD 
in our area.  Patrols are not used during the summer so if you have an issue, 
contact Dean Larry Wielk at the number listed below. 

 Call the Dean of Sacred Heart—Dean Larry Wielk at (203) 371-7916 (let him 
know how many times the same houses have been reported to Police and the 
same problems exist).   

 For other issues with city services-abandoned vehicles, illegal dumping, tree 
issues, blight public works, etc., or to report a concern, go to 
www.bridgeport.gov/Bridgeport 311. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Off-Campus Parties Could Mean Ex-
pulsion For Sacred Heart Students 
(https://patch.com/connecticut/fairfield/campus-parties-
could-mean-expulsion-sacred-heart-students) (8/24/20) 

First-time offenders will receive a 30-day suspension 
from campus and a $100 fine, and repeat offenders will 
be expelled. 
FAIRFIELD, CT — College students in Fairfield who choose to cele-
brate the return to school with a party or two may face a lot more 
than a mess to clean up in the morning. At least one of the town's 
two universities plans to expel students who repeatedly host 
large gatherings in the wake of the coronavirus pandemic. 
Holding more than one party "will cause immediate dismissal 
from school" for Fairfield University and Sacred Heart University 
students, First Selectwoman Brenda Kupchick said in a recent 
community email. 
"I know many residents are concerned about the return of stu-
dents to campus," Kupchick said. 
Bridgeport police will patrol neighborhoods near Sacred Heart, 
Dean of Students Larry Wielk said in an email to students. Any 
group of more than 12 students who gather in non-university 
housing will be considered in violation of university policies, Wielk 
said. First-time offenders will receive a 30-day suspension from 
campus and a $100 fine, and repeat offenders will be expelled. 
Sacred Heart students who live in university housing are allowed 
to have a limited number of guests, but the guests must live in 
the same building or complex as the host. 
Sacred Heart students from states deemed high risk for corona-
virus arrived at campus last week to begin quarantine, while re-
maining members of the residential student body will move in 
this week.  

See Useful Numbers below if you need to contact Sacred Heart. 

Did you know that you can sign up for a 
library card online? 

Go to this website https://bportlibrary.org/north/ 
and look for this section to click on. 

 


